

BRISTOL AREA MG OWNERS CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING Wednesday 16th February 2022

PRESENT			
Garry Bishop Chris Leverett Ian Scott	Pauline Leverett Val Scott	Janet Pryce-Jones Violet Delmas Richard Delmas	Bert Hurditch Andrew Hounsom
APOLOGIES			Action
Helene Vaughan Steve Richards			
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING			
Agreed			
MATTERS ARISING			
TREASURER'S REPORT			
Club: 6803.78 - AR/Brunel: 857.30 - Bluebell: 1381.01 - TOTAL £9042.09 £217.45 down on year (£53.33 down last year). Spent £270 on Xmas party so actually doing better. Moved the bank account to NatWest just in time as they're not taking more club accounts.			
AREA SECRETARY'S REPORT			
Apologies from PL for not providing agendas. Magazines sent out. Not heard about Rimmer Bros advert. Not heard back from potential car sale advertiser either. Try to always have something in Regional Review.			PL/HV
MEMBERSHIP REPORT			
Renewals: John Dudley John & Sue Lake Andy & Catherine Rigler Peter Stanley Gillian & Richard Stibbs Bob & Yvonne Swinney Valerie Wotley Lapsed: James Worgan Jean & Mike Sanders Gillian & Richard Stibbs New member: Peter & Ann Tanner - Congresbury - no MG yet Still to pay: Two memberships As at 16 February 2022 we have 80 memberships - total £1035 (inc £20 p&p) - 131 members			
FUND RAISING			
£38 at February raffle. JPJ getting some car related prizes. Garry has given a print which we will probably auction at the end of the meal at Brunel. There's also a hill climb poster. JPJ has sent pics to PL to publicise in the magazine.			PL
REGALIA			

EVENT CO-ORDINATOR'S REPORT			
Discussion about change of Club Nights: Most of the members who were at Club Night said that the Portishead venue was good and Tuesdays OK. Only Chris Pelmeare responded to VD's newsletter and he wasn't in favour. GB has seen the manager at Portishead FC - Becky Cole (her son is Thomas the barman). She says that Wednesdays are free of football matches so the most suitable night for us. It was therefore decided to use this new venue and go back to meeting on the 2nd WEDNESDAY of the month. PHFC have a BBQ and patio area. They don't have a kitchen.			

<p>VD/RD had a text from Brian the barman at Nailsea RFC to say he had resigned. GB said that the Nailsea RFC Chairman had never responded to our letter. GB has responded to the RFC Treasurer.</p> <p>VD said we need a proper booking form for PHFC. VD/RD will make up a booking form and email it to GB for him to take to PHFC.</p> <p>CL and GB to visit Nailsea RFC with ladder to collect signage.</p> <p>GB to tell Treasurer at Nailsea RFC our committee decision</p> <p>VD/RD to produce newsletter to tell membership.</p> <p>PL to revise maps on website etc [done]</p> <p>Apparently PHFC have many (can't remember the number) Junior teams. Maybe we can donate to or sponsor something now we won't be donating to the RFC Beer Festival.</p> <p>14 signed up to lunch at the Blue Bowl - VD to liaise with them about whether it will go ahead due to expected Storm Eunice. [done]</p> <p>26 Feb - Somerset Classics at Blue Bowl</p> <p>24 signed up for Haynes visit on 16 March.</p> <p>24 April - Clevedon Lions Classics at Clevedon - also Drive It Day</p> <p>8 May - Sunday run by Lewis's</p> <p>Mention of a weekend at Barnstaple Park Hotel - VD/RD to investigate.</p> <p>GB had details of Clifton Classic Car Rally on 4th September. To and from Clifton via Barton Camp with BBQ. GB to forward email to VD and PL for Events Page.</p> <p>Reminder that Sunday Runs needed.</p>	<p>VD/RD/GB</p> <p>CL/GB GB VD/RD</p> <p>VD/RD GB</p>
ANNUAL CLUB EVENT - BRUNEL RUN	
<p>6 bookings [now 7]</p> <p>VS wants the room with the safe! BH will let PL know which room that is when booked.</p> <p>Run prepared but not yet driven. PL will do a walk-round quiz in the middle and will need someone else to test once route finalised.</p> <p>PL has emailed most Area Secs with details and booking form.</p> <p>PL to get advert in to Enjoying MG for March, April, May and June.</p> <p>Should also advertise to other car clubs - Norton & Radstock? (PL to ask Ben Marotta), Bristol Pegasus, Classic & Historic, Somerset Classics.</p> <p>PL forgot to ask other questions about Brunel which are attached to these minutes for your thoughts before the next committee meeting.</p>	<p>PL</p>
AOB	
<p>JPJ said to mention Garry's Wing Walk on 25th May in magazine and maybe website so people can look out for the Just Giving link.</p>	<p>PL</p>
DATE OF NEXT MEETING	
Tuesday 15th March at The Scott's Dog House. Apologies from JPJ	